SAS Board Minutes
March 28, 2023 regular Board meeting
Via Zoom call  

Participating: Tim Johnson, Carolyn Homan, Judy Brunkal, Mike Williams, Michael Babbitt, Laurie Buswell
Absent: , Jenny Ammon
Guest: Mike Unger
Call to Order: Tim called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. 

Minutes from February meeting: Michael moved approval as submitted; Carolyn seconded. Motion carried unanimously.
Committee reports

Bird survey work, Mike Unger --  Tim said survey work requested of Salem Audubon has seen a big increase.. Mike U. has been chiefly responsible for organizing and carrying these out. One reason for the increase: Ore. Fish and Wildlife has alerted easement holders and property owners (private and public) of the service. We need to limit these now because we only have 4 or so people to do them (Tim, Mike, Dominic, Cynthia).

Mike said the surveys started in 2016 and since then, 60 have been done. Among clients are City of Salem, ODFW, Willamette Wildlife Mitigation, Illahee Hills, the Confederated Tribes, Nature Conservancy. Surveys and the final report are adapted depending on the needs of the property owner. *Action item: Tim asked Mike to share a survey sample with the Board. Judy asked if we should charge a bit for these or ask for a donation. Tim and Mike felt the good connections with property owners and the good will and outreach for SAS are very valuable and some have learned of Mike’s webinars as a result, too.

Presentations--  Mike just did one for a Mount Angel/Silverton women’s group and has one coming up in June for West Salem Rotary. Another is a field trip with an OSU Master Naturalist class at Minto Brown. A seniors group in Salem wants to set up a presentation and Mike has also scheduled a class on Dragonfllies and Damselflies May 7 at Ankeny Hill.

Bilingual outreach – Suzanne Teller at Luckiamute Watershed Council is putting together some activities and wants to partner with SAS. They will provide bilingual translation and marketing and SAS can provide birding expertise. Polk SWCD and Marion SWCD are other possibilities. Tim wants to talk with Brenda Sanchez, exec at Marion SWCD, about joining the Board. Tim said Diana, the Latino outreach coordinator for Ankeny Hill, has provided other possible connections.

Possible name change – In the wake of National Audubon’s decision to retain the name, Tim advocated for staying with our name. Laurie said she had heard from a lot of members who did not want to see a name change. Tim had shared National’s reasoning and a main point was that John J. Audubon has no connection with the Audubon of today. The name and history of the “brand” supersedes the man. Mike W. said we need to be ready to respond to those who might be critical and/or any news outlet that might contact us for comment. *Action item: Tim asked Mike W. to craft a response in case we’re contacted.
Dave Marshall classroom – Tim has signed a contract with the architect. The estimate was higher than expected at $46,000. A permit will be required from the Army Corps of Engineers because of the wetlands aspect of the project. But we need the 65% drawings from the architect first and those should be in hand by late April. There is concern about Dalke’s estimate now, since the architectural fee was higher but the 65% drawings will provide more information.

SAS GOALS

Equity, Diversity, Inclusivity, Belonging efforts – We are creating bilingual classes and activities. We need to increase the number of community events we participate in, especially those that draw Latino families.
Yard/Garden Show – Tim didn’t feel it was a big draw for Latinos but the booth did engage 400+ participants. Sales were about $340, down for previous years. Only a few nest boxes sold, plus one membership and the rest was book sales. Launch of the Guess the Nest game was a success. Judy said the signage should include “and win a prize” so people know there’s a reward. 

Judy said she had discovered a huge Mexican market at the Harbor Freight location on Portland Road. She will try to get more information to see if we could have a table there in order to reach out to Latinos.

The next events for SAS are Earth Day at Keizer Rapids Park, 9 a.m. to noon April 22. Sas is leading bird walks. 
SAS will have a table (several tables?) at Oregon Master Gardeners’ event May 5-6 at the Fairgrounds. Hours are 10 a.m. to 7 Friday and 10 to 5 Saturday. No sales are allowed at this event. It was suggested to have pollinator information and have nest box examples on display. Set-up will be May 4. Volunteers are needed.
May 13 is Migratory Bird Day at Ankeny. Harry Fuller will be there to talk about MOTUS and Tim also plans a presentation. In August, SAS is set to have a table at the annual Englewood Festival.
Board thank yous --  Discussed meeting to write personalized thank yous to donors. Decided on Sunday, April 2, at Left Coast Cellars, if Tim can confirm the date with the winery. 
Office update – Laurie said we’re getting a lot of membership renewals.

Kestrel – April edition will be out next week.
Birder’s Night --  Tim has a new camera/mic set up to facilitate presentations in-person and via Zoom.
Fundraising --  Mike W. reworked the Oregon Conservation and Recreation Fund application using feedback received from the Fund to the first try. Tim said he did a great job. If successful, the funds ($3,000) will go toward the catchment basin and boot-cleaning station at Dave Marshall.
Ranger position – Applications are closed and 3 interviews are set. SAS is supporting 15% of this position for up to 4 years.
Donor wall at Ankeny --  New grant opportunities are being sought.

Financial report --  Tim will get a financial update out in the next few days.

Writing assignments --  Michael said he hasn’t forgotten about the ones he’s tasked with. 1) Response to the name change – Moot because Mike W. is crafting a response to the press and members who might inquire as to SAS stance. 2) Land acknowledgement statement – Still relevant and he will work on this. 3) Equity, Diversity, Inclusivity, Belonging statement – Mike W. is working on this too.

Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.
